
Open House 
Meeting

The Montana Department of Transportation 
(MDT) is hosting an open house to discuss the 

second phase of a project to improve 
8.6 miles of roadway and replace two bridges 
on Montana Highway 13 (MT-13) on the Fort 

Peck Indian Reservation. 
The open house will be held in Wolf Point 

on Wednesday, April 10, from 5 to 7 p.m. in 
Room 119/120 of the Fort Peck Community 

College (301 Benton Street). Project team 
members will be available to discuss the project. 
The project begins at the intersection of Secondary 
Highway 250 and extends north for 8.6 miles to 

the intersection of County Road 2040.
The first phase of the project is replacement of 
the Box Elder Creek Bridge, which is planned 
for construction in 2019. The second phase is 
in the design stage and proposes widening the 
roadway from 24 feet to 28 feet, including 2-foot 
shoulders. The road will also be shifted to flatten 

the tight horizontal curves and the abrupt 
vertical curves. The North Fork of Box Elder 

Creek Bridge, located near reference post 22, 
will be replaced with a large culvert.

For more information, visit the project website 
— mdt.mt.gov/pubinvolve/jctsec250north — 

or contact Glendive District Administrator 
Shane Mintz at (406) 345-8212 or Project Design 

Engineer D.J. Berg at (406) 444-2067.

Public Discussion of Project to 
Widen Roadway and Replace 

Bridges on Montana Highway 13 
Northeast of Wolf Point

The Department of Transportation will make 
reasonable accommodations for persons with 

disabilities who wish to participate in this public 
meeting. If you require an accommodation, 

contact Jan Nesset at (406) 556-4707 to advise 
us of the nature of the needed accommodation. 
If you need an alternative accessible format of 
this notice, please contact Alice Flesch, Human 
Resources and Occupational Safety Division, 

P.O. Box 201001, Helena, MT 59620; (406) 444-
9229; TTY (800) 335-7592; fax (406) 444-7243; 

or e-mail to aflesch@mt.gov.

Comments may be submitted at the meeting 
or to the MDT Glendive District office, 

P.O. Box 890, Glendive, MT 59330-0890, 
or online at:

mdt.mt.gov/mdt/comment_form.shtml
Please indicate comments are for project 

UPN 7954-JCT-SEC-250-NORTH 
and submit by May 10, 2019.


